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Contact us on: Southlands.Admin@cambiangroup.com 

Facebook: www.facebook.com/cambiangroup 

Letter from SLT 
Dear Parents and Carers, 

 

As we move into the final stretch of the academic year, we’re thrilled to share some of 

the exciting things that have been happening at school recently. The sunny weather has 

brought with it a wonderful sense of energy and enthusiasm, and our students have 

been thoroughly enjoying the chance to take their learning outside whenever possible. 

 

Outdoor Learning  

Outdoor learning has been a key focus over the past week, and our staff have embraced 

the opportunity to deliver creative, hands-on lessons in the fresh air. From experiments 

in the garden to nature walks supporting our sensory learning programmes, being 

outside has truly enhanced the learning experience for our young people. 

 

Marwell Zoo 

One of the standout moments this week was our trip to Marwell Zoo, where students 

had a chance to get up close with some incredible animals. It was a fantastic day of 

exploration, discovery, and fun. The trip supported our curriculum themes beautifully, 

sparking thoughtful discussions back in the classroom and inspiring some wonderful 

follow-up work. 

* Kindness * Respect * Resilience * Safety Cherish 



.      

  

 

English 

In English, we've been tapping into our students’ creativity through performance poetry. 

Inspired by The Cat in the Hat, pupils have been working hard to write, rehearse, and 

perform their own imaginative poems. It’s been a joy to see their confidence grow as 

they bring language to life through rhythm, rhyme, and a bit of theatrical flair! 

 
Exam Season 
As we approach the exam season, we’d like to acknowledge the hard work of our 
students and staff in preparing for this important time. With only one week to go, final 
arrangements are well underway. This week saw the start of the art exams, with 
students already producing some fantastic pieces. The full exam schedule begins on 
Monday, 12th May, and we know our young people will continue to give their very best. 
 
Warm Weather  
With the warmer days continuing, we kindly remind families to help students stay safe 
in the sun: please ensure your child comes to school with a sun hat, wears sunscreen, 
and brings a water bottle. Staying hydrated and protected is essential as we enjoy more 
time outdoors. All tutors have sun cream available for the students to top up during the 
day. 
 
Pick up and Drop Off 
Pease note, in order to ensure safety for all, if you wish to have a handover in relation to 
your child please be reminded to park up by the back exit gates. 
 
Mental Health Awareness Week 
Looking ahead, we’re proud to be taking part in Mental Health Awareness Week, which 
also starts on 12th May. We recognise the importance of supporting our students’ 
emotional wellbeing as much as their academic development. Tutors will be sharing a 
timetable of activities designed to promote positive mental health, mindfulness, and 
connection throughout the week. These activities will be varied and accessible, aiming 
to support every learner in a way that suits them best. 
 
Letter of Congratulations  
We are pleased to share that we have received a letter from the Rt Hon Sir Julian Lewis 
our local MP congratulating us all on our positive Ofsted outcome.  Please do see the 
copy of the letter below 
 
Thank you, as always, for your continued support and encouragement. It’s a pleasure to 
share our children’s successes with you, 
 
 

Letter from SLT Continued 





Cookery 
This week, the primary children have been 

busy in the kitchen making homemade 

hummus and pitta chips. They worked 

hard to follow the recipe, practising their 

chopping, blending, and safe food-

handling skills. It was wonderful to see 

their enthusiasm and growing confidence 

as they created a healthy, delicious snack 

from scratch.  

 In addition to cooking, the children also 

planted cress seeds as part of our 

ongoing food education. Over the coming 

days, they’ll be responsible for watering 

and looking after their seeds as they 

grow. This activity is in preparation for an 

upcoming lesson where we’ll be using the 

homegrown cress to make egg and cress 

rolls. I’m really looking forward to seeing 

how well the cress grows—and so are the 

children! Stay tuned for the end results. 

 

This week in Maths, Primary 2 have 

been working out fractions of amounts. 

We have used multilinks to show how 

we can divide into equal groupings to 

find fractions of amounts. Some of the 

class, have used their knowledge of the 

times table to work out groupings and 

have been able to apply this to answer 

questions such as ‘You have 48 sweets. 

You choose can choose between 

having a) 4/6 or b) 5/8 of the total 

amount of sweets. Which would you 

choose and why? 

Primary 2 



  

Wellbeing 

Louise Reid, our Southlands School 

Occupational Therapist, was working 

with TS on Wednesday. Together they 

were exploring the wonderful Sensory 

Foam. ‘Senso Foam’ tingles on the skin, 

smells like blueberries and has colour. 

 

Louise and TS decided it would be fun 

to spray the foam at staff and ended 

up splatting Tom in the face with lots of 

it.  

 

TS found the moment very funny! Tom 

possibly not so much. 

Primary 1 & 2 - PEDALL 

! Primary 1 and 2 have been 

welcomed back to PEDALL this half 

term, we headed over in the glorious 

sunshine for a bike ride through 

Burley. 

PEDALL provide guided rides for 

people of all aged with a range of 

different needs and abilities. Fun was 

had by all and we all look forward to 

going back next week!  

PEDALL also do events throughout 

the weekends and school holidays- 

you can find out more at 

www.pedall.org.uk 

 

http://www.pedall.org.uk/


  



  

Southlands School Term Dates 24 - 25 

Upper Phase Group 

Upper Phase Group have been 

making use of the sunshine – 

completing some tie-dye and also 

starting to clean up outside the 

cookery room. 



Southlands School Term Dates 25 - 26 



Upcoming Exams Timetable 
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Safeguarding Poster - 

Care 



 

Safeguarding Poster - 

Education 


